

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL
HELD ON 10 JUNE 2010

COSP.50/10 
CDRP PARTNERSHIP PLAN 2010/11

The Policy and Performance Officer (Mr Oliver) submitted report PPP.23/10 enclosing the Carlisle and Eden Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership Plan for 2010/11.

Mr Oliver outlined the background to the matter, informing Members that the Crime and Disorder Act 1998 placed statutory obligations on local authorities and the Police to act in co-operation with the Probation Service, Health Authorities and other relevant agencies; and to work together to develop and implement a Partnership Plan to tackle crime and disorder in their area.  Section 97 of the Police Reform Act 2002 amended that obligation so that responsible authorities also included the Police Authority, Fire Service and Primary Care Trusts for the area.  Further reforms now listed the Environment Agency and Residential Social Landlords as 'participatory bodies'.  

The legislation required the Partnership to produce a Plan covering the next three years and detailing how it intended to tackle crime and disorder; and allowing the development of strategies to tackle short, medium and long-term priorities.  That also enabled alignment to other planning cycles, most notably the Local Area Agreement.

Mr Oliver informed Members that a 'Strategic Assessment' was central to development of the Partnership Plan.  The Assessment undertaken in September best reflected the most up-to-date needs of the communities.  He added that the Plan required to be revised annually, allowing the Partnership to take account of new priorities emerging from the ongoing assessments conducted on a six monthly basis.

The Executive had on 4 June 2010 considered the Partnership Plan (EX.87/10 refers) and decided:

“1. That the Executive had considered the Carlisle and Eden Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership's Plan for 2010/11; and how the Partnership Plan, in defining priorities, supported the development of the Community Strategy and the implementation of the Corporate Plan.

2.  That the Plan be made available to the Community Overview and Scrutiny Panel for consultation.”

Members had considered the draft Plan in its consultation stage and noted the amendments to the Plan which were in bold.

In considering the Plan Members raised the following concerns and questions:

· Members were aware that the National Indicators were under review, had there been any further information?
Mr Oliver responded that nothing formal had been released.

· A Member had read an article regarding prolific and priority offenders and how the re-offending rate had dropped where prisoners had access to a bank account through a credit union on their release.  Could this link with credit unions be explored further as a way of potentially reducing the re-offending rate?
Mr Oliver agreed to investigate the matter further.

RESOLVED – That the CDRP Partnership Plan 2010/11 be noted.







